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Great Malvern Festival 
of Stories

Professional storytellers, children’s 
authors, illustrators & puppet companies.

RFU Awards
Volunteers recognised 

for going above and beyond.

Renewable Remembrance 
Project

Interview with Upton’s yarn bombers.
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Interested in contributing your stories, ideas or advertising with us? 
Get in touch at: info@uptonnews.uk

Welcome to the September Edition of The Upton News and District 
Autumn is on its way, so pleased the sun shined on Monday 19th September 2022 when the Nation watched our Queen laid 

to rest, we showed the World how brilliant we are. Excellent news from Upton RFC when several of their Volunteers achieving 

Awards for their contribution to the Community.

Martin Allen asking for you to attend a Public Meeting re Hanley Road Flooding on the 17th of October 2022, make sure you 

book your seat as limited space. 

Cannot believe its soon to be half term! Gemma Dewson has put together some great ideas for the Autumn Half Term and 

Halloween.

Do not forget any Community News, Business News, Local Achievements or Announcements please email the details to

info@uptonnews.uk  or Call 07538 785 314 and we will always try our best to publish it for you.

Remember Our Magazine mission is to encourage everyone to Use Local, Shop Local and Eat and Drink Local and Communicate…

Annette 

We use a FSC accredited printer enabling us to guarantee that all 
of the paper is sourced from ethically maintained forests and only 
using vegetable based inks. Please recycle this magazine. 

Our Magazine 
actively supports:



Feet Treat 
Mobile Foot Practitioner 

Kristine Dudfield  
S.A.C.Dip.RFHP DBS Checked 

Be treated in the comfort of your own home 
For any of the following 

Corns  
Callus 

Nail Trimming 
Fungal Infections 

Hard Skin & Cracked Heels 
Reduction of thickened Nails 

 

Tel: 07729 547988 
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OVARIAN CANCER
Ovarian cancer is often diagnosed late. Symptoms include bloating, pain, or tenderness, 
and a frequent need to pee. The symptoms are varied, and if you’re experiencing 
symptoms twelve times or more in a month, please get in touch with us.
There are different types of ovarian cancer, and treatment and prognosis varies 
depending on the type, stage and grade. It is important to detect any cancer as early as 
possible.

PROSTATE HEALTH
Prostate cancer can be symptomless. If you’re over 50, black, or have a close family 
member (father or brother) who has had prostate cancer, your risk is increased.

You can quickly and easily check your risk of prostate cancer. Being aware of your risk 
level can help you to ensure that you are watchful for concerning symptoms, and that 
you get the appropriate checks for your individual situation.

More information www.prostatecanceruk.org

EXERCISE AND DIABETES
As we move into winter, we become more sedentary. On average, British people sit 
for 8.9 hours per day. Sitting for more than 4 hours per day has been shown to make 
changes in the operation of our bodies. Get Britain Standing aims to get the British 
population up and moving.

Being physically active is beneficial if you are diabetic. Incremental changes can make a 
big difference to the amount of exercise you do on a daily basis.

www.getbritainstanding.org

www.diabetes.org.uk/guide-to-diabetes/managing-your-diabetes/exercise

Please note: There is an amount of disruption in 
the reception area as building works continues 
in our exciting new dispensing robot. During 
which time we ask patients to use the side door. 
Thank you for bearing with us!

From 17th May 2021, people in England who have been fully 
vaccinated against COVID-19 can demonstrate their vaccina-
tion status for international travel. A full course is currently two 
doses of any approved vaccine. Vaccine status will be available 
from the NHS App which you can download from app stores.  
It may take more than a week for your identity to be checked 
and verified so you can use these services.  
If you cannot access these online services, and you have had 2 
vaccines, you can request a paper letter from the NHS by call-
ing 119, Only call 119 if you had your second dose more than 5 
working days ago. It may take 7 working days for the letter to 
arrive.  
GP Practices are not able to provide you with a letter that 
shows your COVID-19 vaccination status.  
When you’re planning your travel, check the latest information 
on demonstrating your COVID-19 status when travelling 
abroad on the gov.uk website. 

COVID-19 VACCINATION CERTIFICATION 

COVID-19 vaccination programme 

Thank you to all our patients who 
took the time to nominate us for 
this award! We are thrilled to be 
shortlisted down to the final 3 
from such an excellent group of 
over 40 practices.  
The finals are happening on May 
27th and will be broadcast live 
via the Worcester News Website.  

GP Practice of the Year 
Award 

U p t o n  S u r g e r y  

Patient Newsletter 

If you’re aged 30 or over, or if you turn 30 before 1st July 2021, you can now book 
your COVID-19 vaccine. If you haven’t yet had an invite or haven’t yet booked a 

COVID-19 vaccine, please contact the surgery.  

AUTUMN COVID BOOSTER 
/ FLU VACCINATION 

PROGRAMME
SUPER SATURDAY CLINICS PLANNED 

FOR THIS AUTUMN 
(depending on vaccine availability) 

8th & 29th October

FLU 
We’re now offering the influenza 

vaccination to our patients who are at 
higher risk. We will contact you when 
it’s time to book your appointment.

If you have a child aged 2 or 3 on 31st 
August 2022, we’re offering vaccination 

against influenza. 

If you have a child aged 4 to 17 years 
of age who is at-risk of complications 

from flu, you can have them vaccinated 
at your GP practice. 

COVID 
The JCVI’s current view is that in 

autumn 2022, a COVID-19 vaccine 
should be offered to:

- Residents in a care home for older 
adults and staff
- Frontline health and social care 
workers 
- All those 50 years of age and over
- Adults aged 16 to 64 years who are 
in a clinical risk group
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An Expensive Hospital? 
At their meeting in October 1922 the Rural District Council 
considered the comments made by Councillor Whittaker from 
Kempsey (he was the Headmaster and owner of a boarding 
school) at the previous meeting about the costs of running 
the Isolation Hospital in the Welland Road.  Mr Whittaker had 
then said that, by better management, economy might be 
effected.  He considered that with an average of 3 or 4 patients 
the staff must be “eating their heads off”. The Chairman said that, 
following these comments, to which the matron in particular 
took exception, he had to use great persuasion to prevent the 
whole staff resigning. Anyone who went into the figures would 
find that when, during an epidemic, they had to employ extra 
nurses they had to be paid at least £4/4/- (£4.20) a week.  At this 
time low patient numbers were unusual.

 The Hospital had been opened in 1904 in the Welland Road 
after the Rural District Council had been searching for a site for 
some years and had temporarily used Milestone Cottage  as 
an isolation hospital (it was unsatisfactory – too small and the 
owner of the land kept a large number of pigs nearby!)  The 
administration block with accommodation for the staff on the 
first floor and a dining room – from the bay window of which 
(pictured) “the matron can command the laundry and ward 
blocks” – surgery, kitchen scullery etc. on the ground floor. The 
laundry block (wash house, ironing room, disinfecting room, 
mortuary and ambulance house) was near the road.  Behind 
it, the ward block had 10 beds in two wards with nurses’ room, 
linen cupboard and bathroom.  Water for the hospital came 
from the nearby well.  There was sufficient land for another ward 
to be erected, if necessary.  This happened in 1909, initially to 
treat cases of diphtheria: in October of that year it was opened 
“although not fully furnished.”

Apart from Diphtheria other cases treated included scarlet 
fever, (Dr Cowley wrote to the British Medical Journal in 1904 
defending its treatment in isolation hospitals when many  
thought that a decline in virulence made this unnecessary), 
measles, whooping cough, puerperal fever (a complication 
of childbirth) and even, in 1919, a case of malaria. One of the 
busiest years at the hospital was 1911 when, in July, 17 cases of 
diphtheria were reported in Kempsey, 6 in Hanley Castle, 3 in 
Upton, and one in Castlemorton. In addition there were 15 cases 
of scarlet fever in Upton. Accommodation at the hospital had to 
be increased by the erection of a tent!  In Upton-upon-Severn 
Recollections Margaret Bramford tells of Eliza Hicks from Cottage 
Row who spent 8 weeks in the hospital with Scarlet Fever 
soon after the First World War when all the beds were full: her 
brother had spent 10 weeks there in the diphtheria ward.  Eliza 
also recalled the special horse drawn carriage which conveyed 
patients to the hospital to avoid infection. 
In October 1922, after Councillor Whittaker had withdrawn some 
of his comments,  various tenders were approved, including   

paying Mr Gurney  1/8  (8p) per hour 
for hire of horse, harness and man for 
the hospital ambulance.

100 Years Ago... Local Historian Simon Wilkinson 
looks back to Upton news content 
100 years ago.

100 years ago                                 by Simon Wilkinson 

 

An Expensive Hospital? 

 
At their meeting in October 1922 the Rural District Council considered the comments made by Councillor 

Whittaker from Kempsey (he was the Headmaster and owner of a boarding school) at the previous meeting 

about the costs of running the Isolation Hospital in the Welland Road.  Mr Whittaker had then said that, by 

better management, economy might be effected.  He considered that, with an average of 3 or 4 patients the 

staff must be “eating their heads off”. The Chairman said that, following these comments, to which the 

matron in particular took exception, he had to use great persuasion to prevent the whole staff resigning. 

Anyone who went into the figures would find that when, during an epidemic, they had to employ extra 

nurses they had to be paid at least £4/4/- (£4.20) a week.  At this time low patient numbers were unusual. 

 

The Hospital had been opened in 1904 in the Welland Road after the Rural District Council had been 

searching for a site for some years and had temporarily used Milestone 

Cottage  as an isolation hospital (it was unsatisfactory – too small and 

the owner of the land kept a large number of pigs nearby!)  The 

administration block with accommodation for the staff on the first floor 

and a dining room – from the bay window of which (pictured) “the 

matron can command the laundry and ward blocks” – surgery, kitchen 

scullery etc. on the ground floor. The laundry block (wash house, 

ironing room, disinfecting room, mortuary and ambulance house) was 

near the road.  Behind it, the ward block had 10 beds in two wards with 

nurses’ room, linen cupboard and bathroom.  Water for the hospital 

came from the nearby well.  There was sufficient land for another ward 

to be erected, if necessary.  This happened in 1909, initially to treat 

cases of diphtheria: in October of that year it was opened “although not 

fully furnished.” 
Apart from Diphtheria other cases treated included scarlet fever, (Dr 

Cowley wrote to the British Medical Journal in 1904 defending its 

treatment in isolation hospitals when many  thought that a decline in virulence made this unnecessary), 

measles, whooping cough, puerperal fever (a complication of childbirth) and even, in 1919, a case of 

malaria. One of the busiest years at the hospital was 1911 when, in July, 17 cases of diphtheria were 

reported in Kempsey, 6 in Hanley Castle, 3 in Upton, and one in Castlemorton. In addition there were 15 

cases of scarlet fever in Upton. Accommodation at the hospital had to be increased by the erection of a tent!  

In Upton-upon-Severn Recollections Margaret Bramford tells of Eliza Hicks from Cottage Row who spent 8 

weeks in the hospital with Scarlet Fever soon after the First World War when all the beds were full: her 

brother had spent 10 weeks there in the diphtheria ward.  Eliza also recalled the special horse drawn carriage 

which conveyed patients to the hospital to avoid infection.  

In October 1922, after Councillor Whittaker had withdrawn someof his comments,  various tenders were 

approved, including   paying Mr Gurney  1/8  (8p) per hour for hire of horse, harness and man for the 

hospital ambulance.. 
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Councillor Martin 
Allen’s County and 
District Report
As I type, I’m in mid-Wales. It’s the Sunday after the news of the 
Queens passing, and bells toll out. As a veteran I have always 
had the highest regard for Her Majesty, and it will come as no 
surprise to you hear that I love the Monarchy. There is, for me, 
no better example of service and sacrifice than that our late 
Queen made for all of us.

HANLEY ROAD FLOODING PUBLIC MEETING
Following on from a successful meeting with Environment 
Agency and Worcestshire County Council, I have managed to 
secure an agreement for WCC to hold a public meeting. This is 
to be held at out Memorial Hall on Wednesday 19th October 
2022, commencing at 7.00pm. Seating will be limited, so, if 
you would like to attend, please contact the Clerk of our town  
Council to get your ticket - telephone: 01684 592273 or email: 
uptontowncouncil@btconnect.com
As you may know, I prefer to tell you the whole truth and not 
just the parts I want you to hear. This meeting will be hard - to 
some extent a bitter pill to swallow. However, I do want you to 
hear the reality of the situation which I have been for so long 
trying to address, more important than that, I need your help. 
Somewhere out there, one of you will have a good idea that 
no one else has thought of. My hope is that, after the meeting, 
you will go away and get your thinking caps on. There are no 
quick fixes, but I firmly believe that this is a starting point, a 
line in the sand.

ROWING LAKE? 
Finally, we seem to be getting close to a 
vote on the application for Fish Meadow 
to extend the mineral extraction. I have 
marked the area to be voted on in red 
with yellow dots. As you can see, this 
is only a small part of the extraction. 
The remainder of the extraction to be 
carried out was voted through long 
before I became your County Councillor. 
I have been working hard with Officers at WCC to understand 
exactly what is proposed. I was surprised to find out that the 
County Council will not vote on the rowing lake; that matter 
will be down to the District Council, if and only if, a planning 
application is submitted.

YET ANOTHER COMMUNITY BUS!
One of my ambitions has been to provide more buses for 
Upton and the surrounding villages and hamlets. While the 
administration at County hall have agreed to fund the current 
buses up to the end of March 2022, no one knows what will 
happen after that. So, working with your Town Council and 
Ripple Parish Council, I have secured funding for the Upton 
Shuttle to start from 7th October 2022. Initially it increased to 
four days a week, if the trials go well. Currently the trial will run 
until Xmas. 

God Save the King 

It’s been an interesting few months with so much going on. Finally I have met all

my local Parish Councils and I look forward to working with them all for the good

of our community. Each has its own wants and needs and I am trying very hard to

help. After a bit of a battle I have got the lights at New Street Carpark fixed.

There are some late night workers who park there 
and were feeling vulnerable, the lights are 
important to them.
The other weekend we had the fiasco with the 
road closure signs, this was due to a private 
company not getting things quite right.  I was 
happy to intervene and ensure that Upton wasn’t 
cut off.  Just a plea to you, if you see a problem like 
this can you report it to Joe who is the Clerk in 
Upton and she can either report it or phone me.
If its out of hours please try and contact me.  
Facebook is great but I don’t live on it24/7. Thanks

Councillor Martin Allen’s
County and District Report.

COUNTY COUNCIL VOTES
At the last full County Council meeting there were
three motions presented. Below is the a brief
description of each.
1. Support and a call for additional funds for the

Rape Crisis Centre – Everyone voted in favour.
2. To declare a Climate Change Emergency –

Again everyone voted for this although I
would have preferred a date of 2035 and not
the 2050 date that was fully supported by all.

3.   Calling on the Police and Crime Commissioner to draw a zero-tolerance     
approach to speeding – This was heavily defeated, I supported this motion
and I was sad to see it fall.

Full versions of each motion are available from the County Council if you wish to 
see them.  Enjoy the summer and stay safe. 

Martin. 

Local Discount Book for 
Our Community
Malvern District Council are proud sponsors of the new District 
Discount 500 book. The booklet includes 500 local vouchers 
and offers with a 6 month use by date.  With the uncertainty of 
the cost of living rise and Christmas around the corner the local 
discounts and offers enable your customers to get great value 
for money along with the feel good factor of putting their 
money directly into their community. The books are £1 and 
provide huge amount of possible savings, they will be available 
through local businesses and online from November. 

Businesses can choose any offer or discount that they would 
like to promote and include a picture and/or logo on the 
coupon. The low entry price (£5) enables our local retailers 
and services to communicate with their current and potential 
customers at a very low cost.  Whilst also creating a small 
income from selling books if they so choose. So it can be a zero 
cost way to advertise across the Malvern district and in turn get 
foot fall and enquiries flowing.  

District Discount 500 production is now taking place and 
coupon slots are available.  If you are  interested in adding a 
coupon to the booklet, at £5 per entry, please contact Annette 
on annette@uptonnews.uk or 07538 785314.

Councillor Martin Allen’s
Report October 2022
As I type, I’m in mid-Wales. It’s the Sunday after the awful news,
and half-muffled bells toll out. As a veteran I have always had the
highest regard for Her Majesty, and it will come as no surprise to
you to hear that I love the Monarchy. There is for me no better
example of service and sacrifice than that our late Queen made
for all of us.

YET ANOTHER COMMUNITY BUS!
One of my ambitions has been to provide more buses for 
Upton and the surrounding villages and hamlets.  While the 
administration at County Hall have agreed to fund the 
current buses up to the end of March 2022, no one knows 
what will happen after that. So, working with your Town 
Council and Ripple Parish Council, I have secured funding for 
the Upton Shuttle to start from 7th October 2022.  Initially it 
will run only on a Friday, but I would like to see this

HANLEY ROAD FLOODING PUBLIC MEETING 
Following on from a successful meeting with the Environment Agency and Worcestershire
County Council, I have managed to secure an agreement for WCC to hold a public meeting.
This is to be held at our Memorial Hall on Wednesday 19th October 2022, commencing at
7.00pm. Seating will be limited, so, if you would like to attend, please contact the Clerk of
our Town Council to get your ticket – telephone: 01684 592273, or email:
uptontowncouncil@btconnect.com .
As you may know, I prefer to tell you the whole truth and not just the parts I want you to
hear. This meeting will be hard – to some extent a bitter pill to swallow. However, I do want
you to hear the reality of the situation which I have been for so long trying to address. More
important than that, I need your help. Somewhere out there, one of you will have a good
idea that no one else has thought of. My hope is that, after the meeting, you will go away
and get your thinking caps on. There are no quick fixes, but I firmly believe that this is a
starting point, a line in the sand.

ROWING LAKE?
Finally, we seem to be getting close to a vote on the
application for Fish Meadow to extend the mineral extraction.
I have marked the area to be voted on in red with yellow dots.
As you can see, this is only a small part of the extraction. The
remainder of the extraction to be carried out was voted
through long before I became your County Councillor. I have
been working hard with Officers at WCC to understand
exactly what is proposed. I was surprised to find out that the
County Council will not vote on the rowing lake; that matter
will be down to the District Council, if and only if a planning
application is submitted.

increased to four days a week, if the trials go well.  Currently the trial will run until Xmas.                              
God save the King



some “public” areas are awash with dead trees, weeds, and poorly 
maintained play equipment.
Another reason why local Town and Parish Councilors are wary to 
take on new land to manage is that they are mostly volunteers, 
with very little extra time to manage the additional parks.  It 
would be good if more people volunteered to sit on Parish and 
Town Councils, but it is probably time that the larger Councils, 
such as MHDC, who have the resources, consider taking over the 
management of these community areas.   
Larger Councils have strategic objectives to create better Public 
Open Spaces, and to improve access to wildlife areas.  Recently, 
MHDC bought many acres of river-bank flood plain near Worcester 
to help deliver it’s move to carbon neutral.  The Council also has a 
large Parks Department, who look after the existing parks such as 
Priory Park in Malvern. 
Going forward, it would be good if Councils offered to take over 
the land and manage it on behalf of the residents.  The developer 
would gift the land to the council, and make a contribution towards 
the initial up-keep for the first few years, with the Council taking 
over responsibility as part of its ongoing responsibilities.  This would 
then have the hidden benefit of protecting the land from future 
development, since it would be owned by the people, rather than 
a developer!  It also means land could become available for new 
community facilities, such as halls, allotments or even country parks, 
without us having to buy land.
And of course, we always need volunteers to 
become Parish Councillors!  The best way to 
protect your town or village, and to drive what 
you want in your local area, is to put yourself 
forward for the Parish Council!

When new homes are built there are many calculations about 
how much money should be paid by the developer, to contribute 
towards new roads, hospitals and schools.  There is also a 
requirement to create or contribute towards play areas and parks, 
“Public Open Space”.
The amount of land to be given over to open space is based on 
the number of houses.  Small estates have children’s play areas, 
and larger estates may include parkland and orchards.  The space is 
open not only to the residents of the estate, but also to all people in 
the area.
In the past, Parish, Town and the District Councils would take over 
the ownership of the land and maintain it for the public good.  In 
Upton, the park at New Street is managed by the Town Council.  
The play areas at the Hill Centre are owned by Malvern Hills District 
Council (MHDC).  Even in Ryall, the small area behind The Beeches 
is owned by Ripple Parish Council.  This is something that rarely 
happens today.  Councils are scared to take on the responsibility of 
maintaining land, and are concerned about liabilities that may arise 
when the public use the land.  If the local council are not confident 
that flood catchment areas are safe, they will not be happy to take 
on the risk of a child drowning on their land, for example.
Nowadays, the responsibility for the maintenance of the land tends 
to be left to the residents of the estate, who pay an annual charge 
towards the upkeep of the land.  In effect, the residents are paying 
for the upkeep of parks in their area through their Council Tax, and 
then paying extra through an annual maintenance charge for parks 
on their estates that everyone else can use without paying.  This 
does, to me, feel a little unfair.
It also means that different agencies are maintaining our public 
spaces.  Parish Councils cut the grass on verges, and land that 
they own, but on new estates, Management Agencies look after 
the land, often with varying degrees of diligence.  That is why 
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New parks, and 
who pays for 
them?
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The North Midlands RFU Club Support 
and Development Committee invited the 
club to nominate volunteers from the 
Club who have given service above and 
beyond the norm.
The Committee hold club volunteers in 
very high regard and wished to recognise 

individual achievements from clubs around the North Midlands, 
feeling that this recognition is especially important this season, as 
these awards have not been awarded for a couple of years due to 
the panemic.

On Saturday 17th September 2022 Malcolm Harris Chairman 
of the North Midlands RFU was in attendance at Upton RFC to 
present awards to six of our most distinguished volunteers. 
 
Each person was nominated for the hours they have placed into 
the continuing development of the whole of Upton RFC.
 

Peter Dobbin
Junior Chairman awarded 
Junior Club Volunteer award 
 

Robin Bramley
Junior Under 12 Head coach awarded Junior 
Club Volunteer award 

 
Patrick Collins
1st XV captain and Under 13s Junior coach 
awarded Young Volunteer award 
 

Will Clark
1st XV Vice Captain and Under 13s coach 
awarded Young Volunteer award
 

Matthew Bookham
President 2018-2022 awarded Senior Long 
Service award 

The awards presented were:

Congratulations to all the winners !
You really have gone above and 

beyond and your efforts are very much 
appreciated! George Pawson (not in attendance on the day) 

1st XV player and Under 13 coach awarded Young Volunteer 
award

North Midlands RFU Club Volunteers Go Above & Beyond 
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Autumn activities for the whole family!

Spook-tasticSpook-tastic

Kids Kapers
Holiday Club  -  Half Term Week
Monday 24th - Friday 28th October
Upton Hill Centre
Join us this October half term for some great 
spooky fun and games! Lots of great activities to 
kick off Halloween, team games, baking crafts, 

Pick your Own Pumpkins
Clive’s of Cropthorne Pershore
Pick your Own!
From the 1st October, a great way to start the 
harvest season with the family.
Purchase in their farm shops too at 
Cropthorne and Clive’s Fruit Farm, Upton.

Seasonal Spectacles - Book in Advance!
SIX at Malvern Theatres
25th-29th October
From Tudor Queens to 
Pop Princesses, the six wives of 
Henry VIII take to the mic to tell 
their tales, remixing five hundred 
years of historical heartbreak into 
an 80-minute celebration of 21st 
century girl power. 
https://www.malvern-theatres.
co.uk/whats-on/six/

Chilly nights & spooky activities are on their way! Look what’s on the 
agenda for October and some half term family fun!

Northern Ballet - Merlin
29th October
Number 8, Pershore.
Inspired by the story of the 
mythical wizard. Northern 
Ballet’s Merlin will take you on 
a sweeping epic adventure of 
heartbreak, hope and more than 
a little magic.
https://www.number8.org/
events/northern-ballet-merlin/

challenges, crafts and lots of great Halloween fun!
£20.00 per child per day
Breakfast club is between 8am - 9am
£2.50 per child per day
To Book
http://www.kidskapers.biz

Monthly Fairs
The Fold - Bransford
Autumn Harvest Market - 22nd October
2-5pm, The Fold is excited to be hosting an Autumn Harvest Market on 
the afternoon of Saturday 22 October. 
The perfect event to kick start your October half term!

Autumn activities for the whole family!

Spook-tasticSpook-tastic

Kids Kapers
Holiday Club  -  Half Term Week
Monday 24th - Friday 28th October
Upton Hill Centre
Join us this October half term for some great 
spooky fun and games! Lots of great activities to 
kick off Halloween, team games, baking crafts, 

Pick your Own Pumpkins
Clive’s of Cropthorne Pershore
Pick your Own!
From the 1st October, a great way to start the 
harvest season with the family.
Purchase in their farm shops too at 
Cropthorne and Clive’s Fruit Farm, Upton.

Seasonal Spectacles - Book in Advance!
SIX at Malvern Theatres
25th-29th October
From Tudor Queens to 
Pop Princesses, the six wives of 
Henry VIII take to the mic to tell 
their tales, remixing five hundred 
years of historical heartbreak into 
an 80-minute celebration of 21st 
century girl power. 
https://www.malvern-theatres.
co.uk/whats-on/six/

Chilly nights & spooky activities are on their way! Look what’s on the 
agenda for October and some half term family fun!

Northern Ballet - Merlin
29th October
Number 8, Pershore.
Inspired by the story of the 
mythical wizard. Northern 
Ballet’s Merlin will take you on 
a sweeping epic adventure of 
heartbreak, hope and more than 
a little magic.
https://www.number8.org/
events/northern-ballet-merlin/

challenges, crafts and lots of great Halloween fun!
£20.00 per child per day
Breakfast club is between 8am - 9am
£2.50 per child per day
To Book
http://www.kidskapers.biz

Monthly Fairs
The Fold - Bransford
Autumn Harvest Market - 22nd October
2-5pm, The Fold is excited to be hosting an Autumn Harvest Market on 
the afternoon of Saturday 22 October. 
The perfect event to kick start your October half term! 6
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Riverboats Childrens Centre successfully holds a Toddler Group all 
year round, held in a beautiful environment including an easy access 
garden for children to explore! 
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Riverboats Childrens Centre successfully holds a Toddler Group all 
year round, held in a beautiful environment including an easy access 
garden for children to explore! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Suitable for children aged 0 - 5 years
Every Tuesday 1.30 - 2.30pm

Refreshments for grown-ups and children
£1 voluntary contribution

FIND US ON FACEBOOK - RIVERBOATS CHILDREN’S CENTRE

RIVERBOATS TODDLER GROUP

Riverboats Childrens Centre holds a Toddler Group 
all year round, held in a beautiful environment 
including an easy access garden to explore!

No need to book, just turn up on the day!

 

RRIIVVEERRBBOOAATTSS  
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REGULAR RAPID FLOW TEST 
COLLECTION CENTRE 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 

GET TESTED - STAY SAFE 
 
The Riverboats Children's Centre in Prices Lane, Upton-upon-Severn, Worcester, 
WR8 0LY is a Regular Rapid Flow Test collection centre. 
 

These tests are a simple and effective way to test people who do not have 
symptoms of COVID-19 (asymptomatic), but who may still be spreading the virus.  
 
The tests are available for adults in a household, childcare or support bubble of 
a child who attends a nursery, primary school, secondary school, sixth form or 
college. 

 

This centre is open for collection of the Regular Rapid Flow Tests from: 
 

9.00am to 2.00pm - Monday to Friday 
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Spaces Available- call today!

01684 592743 

All Nappies and Wipes included 
Safe and Secure Environment with Specialist 

Early Years Staff 
Fabulous Forest School and an abundance of 

outdoor experiences 
Nutritious, varied and balanced diet 
Funding available for 2 and 3/4 year olds! 

Set in the heart of Clive’s Fruit 
Farm orchard and surrounded 
by beautiful countryside, Little 
Blossoms Nursery is the perfect 
setting for your child to learn 

and thrive in a safe, stimulating 
and loving environment. 

OOppeenn 5511 wweeeekkss aa yyeeaarr,, 88aamm--66ppmm 
 

LLooookkiinngg ffoorr OOuuttssttaannddiinngg cchhiillddccaarree?? 
FFoorr cchhiillddrreenn aaggeedd 33 mmoonntthhss ttoo 55 yyeeaarrss 

 

www.littleblossomsnursery.co.uk

Upper Hook Road 
Upton upon Severn 

Worcs 
WR8 0SA 

www.littleblossomsnursery.co.uk

Upper Hook Road 
Upton upon Severn 

Worcs 
WR8 0SA 

TThhee BBaabbyy RRoooomm   33--1155 mmoonntthhss 
LLiittttllee BBlloossssoommss NNuurrsseerryy 

 All Nappies and Wipes included 
 An abundance of outdoor experiences 
 Nutritious, varied and balanced diet–

 all meals included! 

Spaces Available- 
call today!

01684 
592743 

A safe, stimulating and loving 
environment- Open all year, 

8am-6pm. 

UUppppeerr HHooookk RRooaadd 
 UUppttoonn UUppoonn SSeevveerrnn,,  

WWRR88 00SSAA 

OOrrcchhaarrdd EExxpplloorreerrss 

After School and Holiday Club  
SSppaacceess AAvvaaiillaabbllee ffoorr sscchhooooll ccoolllleeccttiioonnss aanndd 

HHoolliiddaayy cclluubbss.. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 SSaaffee aanndd SSeeccuurree eennvviirroonnmmeenntt wwiitthh qquuaalliiffiieedd aanndd sskkiilllleedd ssttaaffff 
 AAbbuunnddaannccee ooff oouuttddoooorr eexxppeerriieenncceess oonn tthhee ffaarrmm aanndd 

oorrcchhaarrdd ssuurrrroouunnddiinnggss 
 AAggee--aapppprroopprriiaattee eexxcciittiinngg aaccttiivviittiieess 
 NNuuttrriittiioouussllyy bbaallaanncceedd hhoott ffaarrmmhhoouussee TTeeaa 

For more info call Sam on 01684 592743

AArrttss aanndd  

CCrraaffttss OOuuttddoooorr AAddvveennttuurreess!! 

FFoorreesstt FFuunn!! 

FFaarrmm VViissiittss 

SSppeecciiaall 

VViissiittoorrss!! 

MMeessssyy PPllaayy!! 
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From the new Year 7 students settling brilliantly into secondary 
school life to the Year 13 embarking on their final year of study, 
everyone here at Hanley Castle has made a fantastic return to 
learning this September.

I feel incredibly fortunate to be joining such a wonderful 
community and couldn’t be prouder of the achievements of 
the students and staff this summer. The examination results 
achieved were remarkable, with more than one in three of 
all grades awarded at grades 7-9 and at A*-A for GCSE and A 
Level respectively. It was a real privilege to be able to recognise 
the individual successes of so many young people at the 
annual Celebration of Achievement Evening at the school 
on 15th September. It is a testament to their resilience and 
determination that, despite the impact of the pandemic on 
their schooling, so many students were able to perform at 
such a high standard. 

Both staff and students have made me feel incredibly welcome 
over the last few weeks, and I am hugely excited to begin my 

headship here at Hanley Castle. I cannot wait to 
fully immerse myself in school life and see how 
the students flourish in the year ahead. 

Mark Stow - Head Teacher

Hanley Castle  
High School and  

Sixth Form Centre

Prospectus 
Intake September 2021

“The level of care provided for 
each pupil is remarkable and no 
stone is left unturned” 
Ofsted 2017

Hanley Castle 
High School 

At the start of this academic year we were all impacted by the 
passing of Her Royal Highness Queen Elizabeth II. Our thoughts 
and prayers were with the Royal Family during this very sad time 
who have managed the personal emotional impact and change 
in monarchy and all the formality this entails. We are creating a 
time capsule and The Friends of Upton Primary are donating to us 
a Queen Elizabeth rose to commemorate this unique moment in 
history.

At Upton upon Severn we are blessed to have the very stunning 
River Severn on our doorstep. We own our own bellboats and are 
given support by the Upton Marina, Tingdene to enable us to store 
the boats on pontoons with easy access for our children. Working 
with our local community gives us much pride and we would like 
to thank Tingdene Marina for all they do for us.  In spending time 
by the water and allowing for the tranquillity of the riverside to 
surround us provides a wellbeing uplift that is unique to our area.

Our school offers a range of vibrant and positive learning 
experiences for our children to ensure that as well as the 
educational development we provide a wider holistic emotional 
wellbeing programme.  From preschool through to Year 6 we offer 
bellboating, forest school, outside learning, a wide variety of PE and 
physical development games, walking, investigating the history of 
Upton and taking great pride in our school that has been here for 
over 100 years. 
Open day on Wednesday 12th October 2022 9.30am or 
3.30pm please contact the school office on Tel: 01694 59225 
or email: office@uptonuponsevern.worcs.sch.uk to book 

 ‘ANYTHING IS POSSIBLE, WE CAN ALL SUCCEED’
Providing enriching experiences to foster aspiration

‘To inspire …. To aspire’

Here at Upton-upon-Severn CofE Primary and
Pre-School we believe all children can achieve.
We have limited spaces available in our
Reception class for our September 2021 intake.
We also have available funded places for 2 and 3 
year olds in our Pre-School.
We offer the following at our school:

 • Breakfast club from 7.30am 
 • After school care up to 6.00pm
 • Holiday club
 • Forest school (onsite for Reception and KS1 and offsite for KS2)
 • Bell-boating (KS2) and a whole variety of other exciting activities

Visits under covid restrictions are now possible, please call to arrange a time.
You can visit our website - uptonprimaryschool.education

If you would like further information about our school or to 
apply for a place in our Reception September 2021 intake, 

please contact us either by
Tel: 01684 592259 or email: office@uptonuponsevern.worcs.sch.uk
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Next month, Upton-upon-Severn’s community 
will conduct the traditional Remembrance 
Day ceremony, as the town comes together 
to commemorate those who have given their 
lives in service
of our country. However, this year the Town 
Council will introduce a new addition to the
proceedings, with the intention of reducing 
plastic waste caused by weather-worn poppy 
wreaths.
Many active community members are 
contributing to Upton’s renewable wreath 
project. An alternative, re-usable crocheted 
poppy wreath has been designed and crafted 
by Upton’s Knitting Group, in collaboration 
with The SHED, Upton Baptist Church and 
the Town Council. The concept was inspired 
by a commemorative display devised by Hot 
Peppers Women’s Institute, which featured 
a vibrant cascade of crocheted poppies 
descended the bank of Upton’s Pepperpot 
garden throughout November 2021.
The creative direction of the project was 
influenced by the Hot Peppers and steered by 
Upton’s prolific yarn-bombing team, resulting 
in a prototype wreath that was developed 
earlier this year.
However, the design’s environmentally-
conscious thread has existed since its 
conception, borne from concerns of excessive 
plastic waste. Originally, plastic wreaths were 
lain at the town’s War Memorial during the 
Remembrance ceremony, to be collected 
early in the following year. In 2020, assistant 
organiser David Newman was tasked with 
retrieving these weather-beaten wreaths,
reporting back to the council that four sacks of 
plastic waste had now been added to landfill. 
David voiced his concerns to former Town 
Clerk Jo Adams, prompting the Council to 
seek an environmentally-friendly alternative.

The WI’s surging display was the first piece 
of the puzzle, providing crocheted poppies 
which could be repurposed to give the 
Council a head-start on the project. The team 
approached the Hot Peppers with an idea for 
a renewable wreath, featuring large quantities 
of these dazzling poppies. The handy heroes 
at The SHED joined the effort, supplying 
weather-resistant timber frames to which the
poppies could be affixed. However, as many 
of the poppies had already been sold as 
brooches in aid of the Royal British Legion, 
it became apparent that the Council would 
need to source a further supply.
During the previous Remembrance service, 
the rails outside Upton’s Memorial Hall 
had been decorated with knitted poppies, 
courtesy of Upton Baptist Church’s Knitting 
Group. This glorious feature was one of many 
of the group’s ‘yarn-bombing’ escapades, 
whereby seasonal designs are crafted and 
displayed in all manner of locations across 
town. Readers may recall the fantastic Jubilee 
display that adorned Old Street’s postbox 
earlier this year, which I fondly compared to an
idyllic Sylvanian Families scene. The Knitting 
Group’s contributions were the final puzzle 
piece, resulting in over thirty crocheted 
wreaths being supplied to the Council in 
advance of the Remembrance Sunday service.
In September, I met with several key figures 
behind the renewable wreath project to 
discuss their creative process. I joined Linda, 
Tony 1, Wendy, Eric, Tony 2 and Betty Williams, 
who shared their insight whilst highlighting 
the significance of the wreaths to the local 
community. ‘A lot of us in the town are 
veterans’, Eric explained. He and Tony 2 are 
ex-Royal Electrical and Mechanical Engineers, 
now contributing their extensive skill set to 
the community set as part of the SHED’s

Renewable Wreaths for 
the Royal British Legion 

core team, alongside Tony 1 and Rick. The 
team have recently completed a wooden 
music book stand to match the Baptist 
Church’s piano, which was hand-crafted 
with such precision that it looked as if it 
were machined. Linda and Wendy constitute 
the creative force behind many of Upton’s 
crocheted displays, of which the letterbox 
dioramas are a local favourite. This particular 
feature debuted in the spring, with a maypole-
themed scene populated by morris-dancing 
mice in celebration of Upton’s Folk Festival.
This was adapted into the Jubilee design in 
June and replaced by a rock-themed motif 
during Upton Blues Festival, which featured 
a miniature stage constructed by the SHED 
team. Renewal and recycling play an integral 
part in the group’s process, as many existing 
components are adopted and evolved during 
the creation of a new design. An Autumnal-
themed adornment is expected to appear
later this month.
The crocheted wreaths are available to rent via 
Upton’s Town Council for £20 each, and will be 
lain at the War Memorial during the traditional 
ceremony. A unique purple wreath, dedicated 
to the animals that served during World War 
One, will be lain by the RSPCA. All proceeds 
from the wreaths are in support of the Royal 
British Legion. The wreaths themselves will be 
recovered in early December, whereby the 
renewal process will begin in preparation for 
2023’s ceremony. It’s exciting to consider the 
prospect that this project may catch on in 
other towns across the UK, and we’re proud to 
say that our tight-knit community was at the 
heart of it.
Photos supplied by Linda Bush, Betty Williams 
and Jo Adams.

Will meets with Upton’s 
tight knit team of 
yarn-bombers to 
discuss an upcoming 
environmentally-
conscious Remembrance 
Day project. 

Written by Will Hewlett
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District
Council

Malvern
Hills

Government Outlines Plans 
to Help Cut Energy Bills for 
Businesses
On 21 September the government 
announced new support for households, 
businesses and public sector organisations 
facing rising energy bills through a new 
Government Energy Bill Relief Scheme. 
The government will provide a discount 
on wholesale gas and electricity prices for 
all non-domestic customers whose current 
gas and electricity prices are high. This 
support will be equivalent to the Energy 
Price Guarantee put in place for households 
earlier this month.
It will apply to energy usage from 1 October 
2022 to 31 March 2023, running for an 
initial six-month period for all non-domestic 
energy users. The government will publish a 
review into the operation of the scheme in 
three months to inform decisions on future 
support after March 2023.
As with the Energy Price Guarantee for 
households, support (in the form of a p/
kWh discount) will automatically be applied 
to bills.

Malvern Festival of Innovation 
Returns: 4 - 8 Oct 2022
This years packed programme kicks off with 
the launch of founder Adrian Burden’s book, 
looking back at the last 10 years of the 
festival on 5 Oct. Other highlights include:
An evening session discussing the Climate 
Emergency, with presentations offering 
insight into how individuals and small 
businesses can have an impact on this 
serious issue.
Malvern Hills Science Park 
Tech Day exhibition and talks to showcase 
some of the technology-focused businesses 
based on site and elsewhere around 
Malvern.
Science and Technology Comedy 
Night at the Malvern Cube.
Family day at Malvern Librar
www.festival-innovation.com

Low-cost Advertising for Local 
Businesses - District Discount 
500 Malvern Hills District Council is 
supporting the new District Discount 500 
book and offering local businesses the 
opportunity for low-cost advertising.
How it works:
- Pay £5 per voucher/discount you wish to 
promote in the book which includes a logo 
and/or photo of your choice.
- 500 vouchers/discounts will be included 
in the book and are only available for six 
months
- 5000 books will go on sale online and in 
stores from November at a low cost of £1.
Benefits to your business:
- Low-cost advertising
- Promote your business to up to 5000 
households from £5
- Generate footfall, new customers and sales
- Opportunity for your business to sell the 
books and retain some of the costs.
District Discount 500 production is now 
taking place and coupon slots are available. 
If you are interested in adding a coupon to 
the booklet, contact Annette on annette@
uptonnews.uk or 07538 785314.
This initiative is part of Malvern Hills District 
Councils commitment to supporting local 
businesses and communities as part of the 
new Town Centre Plans.

Popular Specialist Advisor 
Programme Returns to The 
Growth Hub
The Specialist Advisor Programme is back 
for a third wave of giving businesses access 
to expert advice on topics like financial 
strategy, the green agenda, sustainability 
and much more. Over 300 businesses 
benefited from the first two waves of this 
programme and spaces will fill up fast. So if 
you want to receive this FREE expert advice 
please register your interest now on 01905 
677888 or info@business-central.co.uk

BUSINESS NEWS 

BIPC Worcestershire: Free 
Workshops and Webinars for 
Businesses 
BIPC Worcestershire has plenty of support 
and webinars for businesses of any size. 
- Malvern Library Business Support Drop-
in Clinic, advice on starting up, market 
research and access to further support. 
No appointment needed, the business 
breakfast takes place beforehand - 6 Oct 
2022
www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/bipc-
worcestershire-free-support-for-
business-31275789667

Act Now to Reduce Your Energy 
Costs with Support from WCC
The Business Energy Efficiency 
Programme (BEEP) and Low Carbon 
Opportunities Programme (LOCOP) offer 
free assessments and grants to help 
businesses save money and reduce carbon 
emissions. Grants (£20,000) from BEEP 
include LED lighting, heating, equipment, 
compressors etc. For businesses interested 
in solar or other renewable technologies, 
LOCOP offers grants of up to £100,000. 
LOCOP advice and grant funding up 
to £30,000 is available for businesses 
developing an innovative low carbon 
product or service that helps others to be 
green. Both programmes are part-funded 
by the European Regional Development 
Fund. Eligibility criteria applies.
Zero Carbon Ready Worcestershire - If your 
organisation is not eligible for support from 
BEEP or LOCOP, you might benefit from 
the support available from Zero Carbon 
Ready Worcestershire, a pilot scheme to 
help businesses in Worcestershire reduce 
greenhouse gases and move towards net 
zero targets. The programme offers free 
decarbonisation advice and 100% grant 
funding for smart monitoring systems to 
organisations in Worcestershire.

Government Outlines Plans to Help Cut Energy Bills for 
Businesses 
On 21 September the government announced new support for households, businesses and 
public sector organisations facing rising energy bills in Great Britain and Northern Ireland through 
a new Government Energy Bill Relief 
Scheme. https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-outlines-plans-to-help-cut-
energy-bills-for-businesses 

The government will provide a discount on wholesale gas and electricity prices for all non-
domestic customers (including all UK businesses, the voluntary sector like charities and the 
public sector such as schools and hospitals) whose current gas and electricity prices are high. 
This support will be equivalent to the Energy Price Guarantee put in place for households earlier 
this month. 

It will apply to energy usage from 1 October 2022 to 31 March 2023, running for an initial six-
month period for all non-domestic energy users. The government will publish a review into the 
operation of the scheme in three months to inform decisions on future support after March 2023. 

As with the Energy Price Guarantee for households, customers do not need to take action or 
apply to the scheme to access the support. Support (in the form of a p/kWh discount) will 
automatically be applied to bills. 

 

 
Malvern Festival of Innovation Returns: 4 - 8 Oct 2022 
This years packed programme kicks off with the launch of founder Adrian Burden's book, looking 
back at the last 10 years of the festival on 5 Oct. Other highlights include: 

 An evening session discussing the Climate Emergency, with presentations 
offering insight into how individuals and small businesses can have an impact on 
this serious issue. 

 Malvern Hills Science Park Tech Day exhibition and talks to showcase some of 
the technology-focused businesses based on site and elsewhere around 
Malvern. 

 Science and Technology Comedy Night at the Malvern Cube. 

 Family day at Malvern Librar 

https://www.festival-innovation.com/ 
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Great Malvern Gin Festival
Following the success of last year, the Great Malvern Gin Festival is back 
and taking place on Thursday 6th - Saturday 8th October, allowing you to 
explore your local independent hospitality venues and the extensive range 
of gin they have to offer. 

Whether you want to try gin locally distilled, a creative gin cocktail, 
something more unusual or a non-alcoholic G&T, you’ll find it all within 
Great Malvern. Whichever refreshing drink you choose, live musicians will 
be roaming across venues to keep you entertained plus a number of gin 
experts too (live entertainment times and venues to be confirmed). 
More information at www.malvernhills.gov.uk/town-centres6-8 October 2022

This month we have been pinning down some great ideas 
which the Upton community brought to our attention during 
our July door knocking and walk abouts: 

* We have brought together a small group who are keen to work 
on ideas which contribute positively to the look of Upton town 
centre.
* Discussions about walking groups and cycling gatherings.
* Working with a parent to set up a Special Educational Needs 
families group at The Hill Centre. 

We would like to thank everyone involved so far, and value 
everyone’s time and input. If you too, would like to get involved 
please contact Emily or Sue.

Also, through the Upton transport network group we are 
pleased to announce an extension of the community buses 
running to Malvern (CB3 service) along with plans to start a 
new Upton shuttle bus service. More information about these 
services can be found on  www.communityaction.org.uk/
bus-routes/ or phone 01684 892381. If you are interested in 
becoming a volunteer driver and want to know more you can 
ring the same number or email info@communityaction.org.uk.

So, if you have an interest and would like to meet like-minded 
people in the area or set up a group/club we would love to hear 
from you and please do get in touch.

Emily.johnson@malvernhills.gov.uk 
Susan.martyr@ymcaworcestetshire.org.uk 

Community Builders- Talking to the people and looking for volunteers
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Green Finger’s Top Tips For October

All Aspects of Gardening work undertaken
Tree surgeon able to deal with garden trees
of all sizes and shapes
Specialist Fruit Tree Pruner with 20+ years
experience - spring/summer is the time to
prune Plums, Damsons, Cherries, Apricots
and Peaches

Tel:  01684 594033 or 07758 105578
Email:  kteele@hotmail.com

SUN & MOON 
Tree and Gardening Services

Kristy Anne Teele 
or Kristy'sFruitTreePruning

Kristy A. Teele

Jobs for October 

Divide established 
rhubarb crowns to 
create new plants

Plant out spring 
cabbages

Harvest apples, pears, 
grapes and nuts

Prune climbing roses

Finish collecting seeds 
to sow next year

Last chance to mow 
lawns and trim hedges 
in mild areas

Renovate old lawns or 
create new grass areas 
by laying turf

The autumn chill sets in.
Although we had some warmer days over September, the autumn is now 
definitely here for real, and it feels colder. It’s a beautiful time of year, with 
the trees changing colour. Sometimes it may seem pointless raking, when 
the wind blows even more leaves onto the lawn, but just think of all the 
lovely leafmould you can make! 

Start preparing for early frosts.
Move tender plants, including aquatic ones, into a greenhouse or 
conservatory. In frost-prone areas a conservatory is the ideal place for 
overwintering tender perennials and marginally hardy plants from the 
garden. Cold-sensitive plants in need of good light levels and dry, frost-free 
conditions will also benefit.

 Cut back perennials that have died down.
Perennials are not demanding plants, but trimming them after flowering 
finishes in autumn helps improve their appearance and flowering. However, 
you can leave some stems over winter to provide homes and food for 
wildlife, and then trim back in spring.
 
Divide herbaceous perennials.
Dividing perennials regularly will ensure healthy, vigorous plants that will 
continue to perform year after year. It also offers the opportunity to multiply 
your plants.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



TEAMS 4U UKRAINE UPDATE
Some six months ago now, a number of Ukrainians, over 70 in all, 
arrived in our town seeking safety and friendship, a place to call 
home whilst their own country suffered the horrific effects of a 
terrible war. Having got to know each family well, we have found 
our own lives are richer, thanks to our new friends. Generous, kind, 
caring and hard working people with a heart to play an active role 
in Upton and surrounding communities. 

Families feel so settled here in Upton and the children especially 
are loving school, both Hanley High School and Upton Primary. 
School uniforms are a novelty and some of our subject options 
are completely new to the older young people. They are 
embracing the opportunity and many are taking English lessons 
to help them thrive here. 

Most Ukrainians are still with Host Families, but living more 
independently than when they first arrived, having secured 
jobs and able to get around using bikes kindly donated by local 
people. So the next step for each family is to find their own 
accomodation, somewhere to rent and call their own. 

Sadly, Local Authority Housing is in very short supply locally and 
nationally, and renting privately poses a huge challenge because 
our Ukrainian friends do not have a track record of renting in this 
country. 

Often I get asked ‘How can we help?’, and whilst we no longer 
need bikes or clothing donated, what our Ukrainian families 
do need are small homes/flats/annexes in and around Upton 
to enable them to stay in the community they love and live 
independently. 

This is where you can help! 
Do you know a private Landlord who might be sympathetic to 
their challenges and consider renting to an established local 
Ukrainian family? 
Have you got an annexe you might be able to offer where they 
could contribute towards utility bills? 
Do you know of any long term empty homes that might be 
suitable? 

If you do, please can I encourage you to email secretary@
uptonbaptistchurch.co.uk or call us on 01684 594991. The 
community in Upton is fantastic for pulling together to find 
solutions that help one another out when on the face of it 
it seems impossible. Wth our collective ears to the ground,  
maybe we can help some families find their place in Upton.
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It is with great sadness that I write these words 
reflecting on the passing of our much-loved 
Queen Elizabeth II. As I said in my own tribute 
to her in the House of Commons, we all hoped 
that she would, like her mother, reach her 100th 
birthday and reflect on whether to send herself a congratulatory 
telegram. Her life was an exemplar of public service and 15 
Prime Ministers benefitted from her wisdom and experience. 
My thoughts are with all the Royal Family who are bearing the 
unbearably heavy burden of grief. These are sad times, and the 
whole world has come together to reflect and honour the life of 
our departed Monarch.

In the same week, we appointed a new Prime Minister and then 
lost our Queen and there cannot be a better example of our 
advanced democracy that we are able to smoothly pass on the 
reigns of power to a new leader and a new Sovereign. It was a 
week of history as we saw how our unwritten constitution deals 
with both a change of Prime Minister and a change in our Head 
of State - peacefully, transparently and in an orderly way. I am 
truly grateful for this.
It is remarkably British that the Royal Parks spokesperson had to 
urge people to stop leaving marmalade sandwiches in tribute 
to Her Majesty. The wonderful Platinum Jubilee and the show-
stopping interchange between her and Paddington will live 
long in all of our memories. We will take time over the coming 
weeks and months to reflect on her life and achievements and I 
have already read many hundreds of thousands of words written 
testifying to what a positive influence she had on people across 
all walks of life. The glorious second Elizabethan era is at an end 
and we embrace a bright future in the reign of King Charles III. 
God save the King.

Guest Column 
by Harriett Baldwin MP

 

  

Nuyard Country and Garden Centre 
Colouring Competition 

 
Age Brackets: 

Under 5 
5-8 years 

9-12 years 
13-16 years 

 
Please return all entries by 5:30 pm Friday 28th October 

 
Winners will be announced Saturday 29th October 

Prizes to be collected during business hours on Sunday 30th October if possible 
 



CO
M

M
U

N
IT

Y
 N

EW
S

14

A Word from the Mayor…
As I write my report, the Queen’s death on the 8th 
September is still very fresh in everyone’s mind. I 
have listened to stories from friends and family of 
fond memories that they have of the Queen over 
the years that she reigned over our country and 
commonwealth. For many of us the only monarch 
we have ever known.

Many of you wrote in the Towns condolence book, that was 
situated in the Memorial Hall, in which as your Mayor I wrote 
‘On behalf of the people of Upton upon Severn I send our deep 
condolences to the Royal Family on the passing of Her Majesty the 
Queen.’
On Sunday the 11th September at 3.30pm I read the Proclamation 
outside the Memorial Hall, it was an historical moment that I will 
never forget and I would like to thank all those that came out to be 
part of that history.
Due to the holiday season my duties have been a little quieter than 
normal but I did attend a quiz evening in aid of one of my chosen 
charities - Worcester Cancer Aid, which raised over £500. The quiz 
was very well attended and I am pleased to say that I was part of 
the winning team even though I can’t actually say I answered too 
many questions to help!
I also was asked to attend the Scouts AGM 
and to be one of the judges for their ‘bake off’ 
competition in aid of the ‘Macmillan coffee 
morning.’ I felt as part of the WI I had the skills 
to judge fairly but it proved to be difficult as 
the entries were all very good, but
between us we did manage!

We need knitted or crocheted squares, 5 inches by 5 
inches for blankets - Operation Upton Blanket.

We are looking for knitters and crocheters to make 
the famous Upton angels

Volunteers to stitch up some Christmas stockings for 
our Ukrainian children

Contact the Stitchery!

Santa’s Little 
Helpers needed -
Calling all knitters 
& Crochet Makers!
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The September meeting took the form of a Craft and 
Produce Show. The hall looked attractive and welcoming to 
members, judges and visitors alike.

Members produced interesting and attractive display entries 
for the vegetable, fruit and flower sections despite the 
high summer temperatures. The cookery and jam sections, 
and the craft, art and photography entries were much 
admired! All showcased our interests and talents. This year, 
the ‘dressed and decorated peg doll challenge’ tested our 
ingenuity and imagination - and was fun to try. By the start 
of the afternoon’s meeting, scoring had been done and 
trophy winners could be announced. 

It was a privilege to have Ruth Etheridge to talk about 
the Cooperative Community Fund that helped us with 
financial support during lockdown, and how she came 
to be associated with the work of the Coop in Upton. It 
underlined for us the importance of the community we 
enjoy in our town.

Our next meeting will be on Thursday 
October 13th at 2.30pm in Queenhill WI 
Hall, when Dr Gillian White will talk about 
Chatsworth and the Cavendish Family. It 
will be good! Come and join us!

  QUEENHILL WI REPORT Hot Peppers WI
Hot Peppers WI had an August break while 

many members were away on holiday, but 
September certainly made up for it.  
At the beginning of the month we enjoyed a visit to Eastnor 
Pottery where they made some very interesting creations!  
We also spent an evening on the Toddington Railway eating fish 
and chips, drinking Prosecco and trying to work out ‘whodunnit’ in 
the murder mystery play. Needless to say, after Prosecco that was 
a hopeless task!   

The monthly meeting in the Memorial Hall had 
33 attendees and our speaker Juita Akhtar ran 
Moment by Moment explaining mindfulness, 
the benefits and integration into our lives.
Followed by ten minutes of relaxing, mindful 
moments.  

We also had two visitors from 
Hanley Swan WI, Jackie and Penny, 
who came along with their range 
of Eco-friendly cleaning and beauty 
products which aim to reduce 
plastic in our environment.
Delicious cakes, tea and coffee followed before the raffle was 
drawn. 
Our next meeting will be on October 27th when Ellen Cochrane 
will be speaking about her work as the UK ambassador for the 
Jareel mule and Donkey refuge.  
 Visitors are always welcome, 7.30 pm in The Memorial Hall. 
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All adults welcome
No auditions
No need to read music
Especially looking male 
bass singers, but have 
spaces in all areas
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        The Drum and Monkey 
            Newbridge Green 

     01684 592758 
 

 
 
Serving a range of homemade fayre  
Great variety of handmade Pies always available 
Sunday roasts with a choice of 4 meats and fish/vegetarian options 
Local real ales – currently serving Butty Bach and Ledbury Gold 
Campers/Caravanners welcome 
Lovely garden with great views of the Malvern Hills 
 
We look forward to welcoming you all and: 
Come and find out why..... 
You Can't Beat The Drum 
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This year, we invite you to cover
and fill a shoebox with goodies 

like these and drop it off  
at Upton Baptist Church. 

We will receive completed boxes
from Monday 31st October to

Sunday 20th November between
10am and 1pm daily, Sunday to

Friday (NOT Saturdays).

Leaflets can be downloaded at
www.teams4u.com - follow the link 

“Shoebox Appeal” and search
“Shoebox Resources”. 

Hard copies can be obtained 
from me.

Financial donations will also 
be very welcome, to meet the

transportation costs of  £3 per box.

Our boxes will be sent and
distributed to needy children and
families by Teams4U volunteers
and partners across the world,

mainly in Eastern Europe,
including Ukraine.

For more information 
please contact: 

Barrie Burch 
Tel. 01684 594412

TEAMS4U
CHRISTMAS SHOEBOX 

APPEAL
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This year, we invite you to cover
and fill a shoebox with goodies 
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Friday (NOT Saturdays).

Leaflets can be downloaded at
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“Shoebox Appeal” and search
“Shoebox Resources”. 

Hard copies can be obtained 
from me.

Financial donations will also 
be very welcome, to meet the

transportation costs of  £3 per box.

Our boxes will be sent and
distributed to needy children and
families by Teams4U volunteers
and partners across the world,

mainly in Eastern Europe,
including Ukraine.

For more information 
please contact: 

Barrie Burch 
Tel. 01684 594412

TEAMS4U
CHRISTMAS SHOEBOX 

APPEAL
Receiving completed boxes at 

Upton Baptist Church 
31st Oct - 20th Nov

10am - 1pm 
Everyday excluding Saturday
Financial donations welcome 

(transportation costs 
£3 per box) 
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A brand-new festival of stories will soon 
be making its way to Great Malvern with 
an internationally renowned line-up of 
authors and workshops. 

The new Great Malvern Festival of 
Stories for Children takes place from 
Thursday 20 October, to Sunday 23 
October 2022, in a number of venues 
throughout Great Malvern, including 
The Lyttelton Well, The Coach House 
Theatre, The Cube, and Malvern Library.

The festival, which has been formed 
by Malvern Hills District Council in 
partnership with Boffy Arts and Events, 
is a celebration of stories, featuring a 
programme of professional storytellers, 
children’s authors, illustrators, puppet 
companies, musicians, and theatre.

Showcasing their illustration skills at 
the event will be Horrible Histories’ 
illustrator Martin Brown, and Jonny 
Duddle, illustrator of the celebrated 
Harry Potter books.

Taking place on Thursday and Friday of 
the festival is a programme designed 
specifically for Malvern schools, this will 
be followed by a family programme on 
Saturday and Sunday which is open to 
everyone.
The festival programme also includes:
- Recently appointed Children’s Laureate 
Joseph Coelho.
- Popular children’s author and illustrator 
Korky Paul.
- Internationally renowned storytellers 
Peter Chand and Cat Weatherill.
- Puppet Theatre by Lempen Puppets,  
Indigo Moon Puppet Theatre and 
Sealegs Puppets.

In addition to this there will be author 
signed copies of books for sale, the 
Worcestershire Travelling Music Box, and 
a Children’s Window Trail with a prize 
book voucher from Malvern Book Co-
operative. 

There will also be opportunities for 
local businesses to be involved in the 
Children’s Window Trail competition.

New Great Malvern Festival of 
Stories to feature exciting line-up

Being game-changers... 
Are we living the most impactful life for our King and his kingdom? Not our new 
King Charles but the King of Kings Jesus and his eternal kingdom. Jesus, the anchor 
and Leader, whose living power and personal salvation enabled Queen Elizabeth to 
have such an impact across the planet.  Understanding we can be on his team and 
be game-changers in this world is the theme of our Breakfast Church TED talks this 
autumn. Doors open 9.30am on the 1st and 3rd Sunday of the month.

Answering Jesus and his question to us becomes the turning point in our lives as 
happened here for Peter:  Once, when Jesus was praying in private and his disciples 
were with him, he asked them, “Who do the crowds say I am?”  They replied, “Some 
say John the Baptist; others say Elijah; and still others, that one of the prophets of 
long ago has come back to life.” 
 “But what about you?” he asked. “Who do you say I am?” Peter answered, “God’s 
Messiah.”
Carol Unwin - Associate Pastor    carolunwin@gmail.com

Cllr Daniel Walton, Portfolio Holder for 
Tourism and Economic Development at 
Malvern Hills District Council, said: “We are 
so thrilled and I’m really proud that we’re 
launching this new festival in Malvern. 
Reading and listening to stories play such 
an important part in children’s lives and they 
contribute towards vital skills needed for 
the future. There is an exciting line-up at the 
festival which will be sure to spark creativity 
and imaginations, we hope families will 
have a fun, special time together.”

Steve Boffy, from Boffy Arts and Events 
said: “I’m really excited by this new festival 
and the programme we have in store for 
Malvern’s Children and Families. It has been 
great fun for my team and I choosing the 
many authors, storytellers, puppeteers, 
and performers. We all hope that this will 
become a much loved annual event for 
Malvern”.

Please visit www.visitthemalverns.org/
storyfest for more information.



Thurs, Fri, Sun: 1.30pm  Sat: 10.30am  
(last entry 4pm)

Tudor House Museum
Church St, Upton

upton heritage 
centre

Open: Mon to Sat
10am-1:15pm     
2pm-4:30pm

Don’t count the days .... make the days count …. 

Great Days Out
COACHES

OCTOBER

Tel: 07570 973842

For further details please visit
www.astons-coaches.co.uk

Swindon Designer Outlet
Thursday, 13th
No need to worry about the
weather, one of Europes largest
covered shopping outlets,
housed inside Grade II listed
building of Great Western
Railway.

Ludlow / Ludlow Races
Thursday, 20th

Enjoy some time in this medieval
town before either ‘Going to the
Races’ or explore Ludlow at your
own pace or join a walking tour

with a local guide.

Windsor
Thursday, 27th 
British Monarchy’s favourite for 1,000
years …. starting with the Changing
of the Guard, followed by an optional
guided walk, then explore via river
cruise, hop-on hop-off bus tour, or
visit the 11th century Windsor Castle.

Stratford Upon Avon 
Option Warwick Castle

Thursday, 6th
Your choice of a full day at 

 stunning Stratford Upon Avon
or a morning at Warwick Castle

and afternoon at Stratford.  

Free parking at Defford depot for Pershore
or pick up points - 

Upton - Malvern - Worcester - Kempsey

Jazz in the village -

Ian Miller & Dominic Spencer
Saxophone & piano duo from Scotland

15th October 8pm @ Ripple Parish Hall
www.wegottickets.com/events/552849



Dates for your diary this 
Autumn @ Ripple Parish Hall

Rural Reels programme:

29th October 7.30pm

Belfast 
Written and directed by Kenneth 
Branagh, Belfast is a poignant 
story of love, laughter and loss 
in one boy’s childhood amid the 
music and social tumult of the 
late 1960s.

26th November 7.30pm

Top Gun Maverick 
After more than thirty years of 
service as one of the Navy's top 
aviators, Pete Mitchell is where 
he belongs, dodging the 
advancement in rank that would 
ground him.

15th October 8pm – Tickets available at
www.wegottickets.com/event/552849

Jazz in the Village - an evening with…

Jazz in the village -

Ian Miller & Dominic Spencer
Saxophone & piano duo from Scotland

15th October 8pm @ Ripple Parish Hall
www.wegottickets.com/events/552849
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Tel: 01684 591459
www.thestylehouseupton.co.uk

Like us on Facebook

Tel: 01684 591459
www.thestylehouseupton.co.uk

Like us on Facebook

Facial Aesthetics by Sarah 
at Gail’s Place

Male & Female treatments including:
 Botox®•Lips•Dermal Filler•Underarm Sweating

To book an appointment
Call Gail on 01684 592728

Email Sarah at sarah@dentalandfacial.com

Gail’s Place, Bridge House, Waterside, 
Upton upon Severn, Worcester WR8 0HG

Tel: 01684 591459
www.thestylehouseupton.co.uk

Like us on Facebook
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Let Allan Morris Upton 
find your perfect home 
this Autumn

01684 891348    upton@allan-morris.co.uk www.allan-morris.co.uk

Get ready for cosy evenings 
by the roaring log fire

Our package includes:

Marketing & Photographs
Regular social media listings, newspaper adverts, digital marketing, 
informative sale particulars and photographs for our website.

Regular Updates
You will experience a close working relationship with our Sales Team, 
gaining on-hand expert guidance and advice at every stage of the 
sales process.

Accompanied Viewings
To maximise your property's sale opportunity, our experienced team 
will accompany potential buyers to view your home.

360° Video Home Tours
Our videographer will film a 360° virtual tour of your home, enabling 
potential buyers to experience your home prior to booking a viewing.
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Est.
1986

ABTA number 49981

UPTON MARINA

Y O U R  G A T E W A Y  T O  T H E 
U K ’ S  I N L A N D  W A T E R W A Y S
Upton Marina is a great place to relax and savour the peace and tranquillity of waterside life. 
Perfectly positioned for cruising the UK’s waterways you’ll have access to the coast at 
Sharpness, miles of river cruising from Gloucester Dock to Stourport, plus the canal systems 
at Worcester and Stourport leading into the beautiful English countryside.
And when you’re back on land, why not enjoy a drink or bite to eat at the onsite bar 
overlooking the marina. We welcome you all.

Call 01684 594287 to find out more

www.tingdene-marinas.co.uk www.tingdeneboatsales.net 

Permanent and visitor moorings

New and used boat sales

Day boat hire

Wheelhouse Bar & Restaurant

Slipway and craning facilities

Flood protected moorings
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Fly Fishing and 
Holiday Lodges 

 
Full and half day tickets,  

bespoke events for groups 
 
Open Tuesday – Sunday 8am – dusk 
Closed Monday (except Bank Holidays) 
 
And why not stay in wonderful lodges? 
    Make a weekend of it.... 
BROAD OAK TROUT LAKES 
GILVERS LANE, HANLEY CASTLE, 
MALVERN, WORCESTERSHIRE,  
WR8 0AT 
TEL: 01684 310869 / 07717 627951 
Email: info@broadoaktroutlakes.co.uk 
 
www.broadoaktroutlakes.co.uk 
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Gents fade & beard trim ....

Gents fade ..............................

Kids fade .................................

Gents cut.................................

OAP cut ...................................

Kids cut U12s .........................

£20.00

£16.00

£13.00

£13.00

£10.00

£10.00

No.1

BARBERS
Upton

29
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When choosing a celebrant for your loved one’s funeral, 

you may want to consider your loved one’s religious beliefs, 

as funeral celebrants may or may not belong to a particular 

religion or belief system. 

I do not belong to any religion and can perform services 

with no religious content at all, or with some religious 

content such as prayers and readings. 

Cherished Memori

“Helping you to
the memories of a loved one”

Telephone 07958 38483

cherishedmemories20@gmail.com

Independent F
Celebrant

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

       

 

 

 

 
 

 01684 593125 
  

  upton@johngoodwin.co.uk  |   www.johngoodwin.co.uk 

 

 9 High Street ,   Upton upon Severn ,  Worcestershire ,  WR8 0HJ 
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The Leading Roofing, 
Plumbing And Heating
Company In Upton

Our Services

We o�er a wide range of 
plumbing and heating 

services. Take a look and 
get in touch with our 
friendly team today.

We are specialists in 
roofing. Take a look at 

our wide range of roofing 
services and get in 

touch with us today.

Plumbing Roofing
We can help you to 

improve the e�ciency 
of your heating system, 

save energy and 
ultimately pounds.

Central Heating

01228 937012 • 07488 834383
info@finneyspropertycontractors.co.uk  •   www.finneyspropertycontractors.co.uk

35
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Star Legal Limited Solicitors 

(Incorporating Moore Brown & Dixon LLP) 

 
• Making/Renewing your Will 
• Probate/Estate Administration 
• Power of Attorney 
• Employment 
• Divorce and Separation/Children 
• Conveyancing 
• Businesses : Purchases/Sales 
• Home visits available 

www.star-legal.co.uk 
 

Offices at: 
69/70 High St, Tewkesbury, GL20 5LE 

 

Clients car park, facilities & access for the disabled 

Call Us Now – 01684 292341 

   
Star Legal Limited Solicitors 

(Incorporating Moore Brown & Dixon LLP) 

 
• Making/Renewing your Will 
• Probate/Estate Administration 
• Power of Attorney 
• Employment 
• Divorce and Separation/Children 
• Conveyancing 
• Businesses : Purchases/Sales 
• Home visits available 

www.star-legal.co.uk 
 

Offices at: 
69/70 High St, Tewkesbury, GL20 5LE 

 

Clients car park, facilities & access for the disabled 

Call Us Now – 01684 292341 

   
Star Legal Limited Solicitors 

(Incorporating Moore Brown & Dixon LLP) 

 
• Making/Renewing your Will 
• Probate/Estate Administration 
• Power of Attorney 
• Employment 
• Divorce and Separation/Children 
• Conveyancing 
• Businesses : Purchases/Sales 
• Home visits available 

www.star-legal.co.uk 
 

Offices at: 
69/70 High St, Tewkesbury, GL20 5LE 

 

Clients car park, facilities & access for the disabled 

Call Us Now – 01684 292341 



SER
V

IC
ES &

 TR
A

D
ES

37

Domestic & Commercial Supply
Specialists in:
Solar P.V. Maintenance
Renewable Energy
Machine Maintenance
Part P Registered
NAPIT Assured

CALL: 01684 594667 or 07976 305096  EMAIL: Office@thomas-electrical.co.uk

M A WILLIAMS Electrical Services
F r i e n d l y  |  P r o f e s s i o n a l  |  R e l i a b l e

The NICEIC Approved Contractor Scheme Mark signifies that a business has been assessed 
as meeting the requirements for the NICEIC Approved Contractor Scheme.

The Approved Contractor Mark consists of the NICEIC logo and the words, “Approved 
Contractor”. The preferred colours of the Mark are Pantone 187 and black as shown below.

Contractors who have successfully registered with the scheme should ensure that the logo 
is used correctly at all times when promoting their Approved Contractor status. There are 
no size restrictions as long as the logo remains legible. It can be used anywhere, except in 
situations which relate to services not covered by NICEIC confirmed scope of work.

THE POWER OF 
THE APPROVED CONTRACTOR LOGO

NICEIC Logo usage Guidelines | August 2017

3  THE POWER OF THE APPROVED CONTRACTOR LOGO

NICEIC Red 

Pantone 187 

C0  M100  Y65  K18 

R204  G0  B51

NICEIC Black 

Pantone Black 

C0  M0  Y0  K100 

R0  G0  B0

Colours

Things to avoid 

do not stretch

do not recreate

do not squash

do not distortdo not modify
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UPTON GLASS & GLAZING LTD (est2002)

YOUR LOCAL GLAZING SERVICE
FENSA Certified Installations Aluminium Windows

Replacement Windows & Doors Traditional Putty Glazing

All Glass Types in Stock & Cut to Size Local Authority Approved

Shop Fronts Same Day Replacement Police and Insurance Approved

CALL US TODAY FOR A NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION

Tel: 01684 591 138 24 HR: 07974 783 472
The Workshop, 69a Old Street, Upton upon Severn. WR8 0HN
www.uptonglassandglazing.co.uk info@uptonglassandglazing.co.uk

Registered Company 31356

FENSA




